IN ATTENDANCE:

MARCH 12, 2018

Randy Madsen, Principal
Brett Beagley, Teacher
Dustin Shakespear, Counselor
Kami Sorensen, Teacher
Jennifer Keele, Teacher
Robin Hessey, Classified
Angie Chappell, Classified
Becky Bastian, Parent/Chair
Carma Gifford, Parent
Melanie Jones, Parent
Hailey Obray, Parent

Becky Bastian called the meeting to order, and welcomed everyone, then turned the meeting over to Mr. Madsen. The committee members reviewed the minutes. Carma Gifford made a motion to approve the minutes, and Melanie Jones seconded it. All other council members were in favor.

Becky Bastian opened a discussion about the track team requesting Booster club funds. They requested \$300 for a new javalan. All community council members were in favor to give the track team the requested amount.

Mr. Shakespear talked about the Math pathway changes. He said that Math 1030 may change and be included on the Math pathway. There will be 3 upper level math classes for seniors to choose from depending on what degree they choose to go into. He also said that there was 100% attendance for the ACT test this year. Local scholarships have upcoming deadlines in April, so Mr. Shakespear is encouraging all seniors to look on the school website and take advantage of these scholarships.

Mr. Madsen talked about the School Land Trust budget. The student council requested a computer for their usage, and also to use for assemblies. That would be \$2577. Jennifer Keele made a motion to approve, Kami Sorensen seconded it, and all other community council members approved. Scott Brady requested new lpads for his science classes. The amount needed is \$10,800. The older lpads don't support the science apps very good. Carma Gifford made a motion to approve, Jennifer Keele seconded it, and all other council members approved. The next request was for \$5000 to give to teachers for preparation time with the new guides and blended learning. Melanie Jones made a motion to approve, Carma Gifford seconded it, and all other council members approved.

Mr. Beagley said that the woodworking shop got a CTE grant for a metal and wood CNC machine. He said that the art department and woods classes will be able to utilize these machines.

Mr. Madsen talked about how much SSHS has to offer our students. We offer the CTE center, Snow College south and Sevier Valley Tech. To help the students know what is offered, we now have LeRon Ware, and Alyssa Dastrup that are meeting with the sophomores in small groups, to help with some career choices, and these additional classes. They are going to all three high schools and are really doing some great things for our students.

Some upcoming events are: March 15, Sterling Scholar program at Richfield High School, and midterm and eligibility check for spring sports. Students have to have a 2.0 and no more than one 'F' to be eligible for any activity including, sports, bus riding, field trips, etc. April 4th will be registration for next year's seniors and then each grade will be the next consecutive weeks.

Hailey Obray made a motion to adjourn and Carma Gifford seconded it. All other council members approved.

The next community council meeting will be held on April 9, 2018 at 3:30 in the SSHS media center.